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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (if known) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Three story clapboard Greek Revival mansion with two matching inside 
chimneys. Double-porched with four columns and simple balustrade for 
each story. Spacious windows and doorways. Upper story in rear of 
house has three small covered balconies.

Interior has four square plan with wide center hall. Main floor with 
divided stairway. Four rooms in upper and lower stories.

Gardens to west of house are formally arranged with wide variety of 
trees and flowering and evergreen shrubs. House and gardens sur­ 
rounded by handsome ironwork and brick fence (1855).

The house has been adapted to modern use, retaining basic plan and 
feeling of original design. Well kept gardens enhance the total 
effect.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

Significant as one of Columbia's finest examples of Greek Revival 
architecture.

Historically and politically significant because of its owners who 
were important in South Carolina affairs and its proximity and as­ 
sociation with the Governor's Mansion. Bought by Daniel H. Chamber­ 
lain, South Carolina Reconstruction governor, in 1869, who resided 
there 1874-1876. Also the home of the John Caldwells (important 
Columbia banker) and the Frank Hampton (brother of General Wade 
Hampton) family.

Significance of Caldwell-Hampton-Bolyston House gardens should also 
be noted. From a 1872 dry map of the area a definite pattern of 
tall trees may be observed, illustrating that planting probably had 
been done when the house was built (1820-1830). Gardens were main­ 
tained and added to throughout the last half of the nineteenth cen­ 
tury. Mrs. Sarah Porter Smith of Chicago bought the house in 1895 
for winter quarters and began further landscaping of the gardens, 
featuring formal arrangements of boxwoods, grassy plots, shady 
arbors, walls and statuary with hundreds of azaleas, camellias and 
dogwoods, as well as rare shrubs and trees. During Mrs. Smith's 
ownership of house and gardens and the subsequent ownership by 
her niece, Mrs. Sarah PoftefBoylston, the gardens were a social 
gathering place and used for elaborate garden parties.

October 27, 1965, it was converted to the Rich!and County Historic 
Preservation Commission which has admirabW restored house and 
gardens. It is now used as the Sou/th\6ar'oiiha/Tricentennial Com­ 
mission headquarters. A^ ^ /
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